

FEDERAL UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY

OFFICIAL BULLETIN

BABURA

Volume 2 No.2 Friday 30th May, 2025

MONTHLY

ISSN 1595-353X



Group Photo of the FUTB Management and Green park visitors

FUTB VC Champions Green Initiative for Youth Empowerment

- As Tree Planting Initiative Takes Root at FUTB

The Sustainable Technology Development Foundation (STDF), in collaboration with the Arbor Day Foundation and ACRESAL, has launched a ground breaking project to plant and nurture 20,000 economic trees at the Federal University of Technology Babura, Jigawa State.

The program which was held on May 2, 2025, at the School of Engineering, aims at promoting sustainability and environmental conservation. This collaborative effort underscores the importance of tree planting in fostering a greener future.

The Vice Chancellor of the Federal University of Technology Babura, Prof. Sabo Ibrahim Brinin Kudu, emphasized the importance of the tree planting project in

empowering youth and students. Speaking at the event, he highlighted the project's potential to create job opportunities and boost food production.



The Vice Chancellor Sabo Ibrahim Birnin Kudu, delivers his address at the lunching of Green Park Project

Prof. Birnin Kudu encouraged students to enrol in the Green Pack project, noting that it would not only build their future but also help combat unemployment in Nigeria. With a minimal fee, the project offers a promising avenue for students to develop their skills and contribute to the nation's economic growth.



Prof. Bala Sidi Aliyu (1st left), Prof. Sabo Ibrahim Birnin Kudu (2nd left) and Fatima Binta Mohammed *mni* (1st right) honoring closing prayer of the program.

The Team lead of Sustainable Technology Development Foundation, Sani Yusuf Adamu, revealed that the FUTB Green Park project is a sustainable initiative aimed at creating a lasting impact. Speaking at the project's launching, Adamu emphasized that the project was designed to empower students and the community, while also generating jobs.

Adamu noted that the project is a testament to the organization's passion for extending its reach and making a positive difference in the universe. With its launch at FUTB, the Green Park project is poised to make a significant impact in Babura town and beyond.

The Federal University of Technology Babura is poised to make a significant impact in the fight against hunger and poverty through its sustainability initiatives. According to a recent statement, the university's efforts are a collective push towards achieving favorable climate conditions and promoting sustainability.



The Registrar Fatima Binta Mohammed mni, delivering Goodwill message at the lunching of Green Park Project.

The Registrar Fatima Binta Mohammed *mni*, urged students to register and participate in the initiative, emphasizing that collective action will drive meaningful change. By working together, FUTB aims to create a lasting impact on sustainability and improve the lives of individuals in the community.

FUTB Management Holds 3-Day Strategic Planning Workshop



Birnin Kudu at 3-day Strategic Planning workshop

The Management of Federal University of Technology
Babura has convened a 3-day strategic planning workshop
from June 27 to June 29, 2025, at the Vice Chancellor's

Committee Room.

The workshop focused on the strategic plan of the University and reviewing, correcting, and updating the FUTB Scheme of Service and Conditions of Service. In his keynote remarks, Vice Chancellor Prof. Sabo Ibrahim

Birnin Kudu emphasized the importance of having a strategic plan that spans at least five years.

Birnin Kudu Prof. highlighted that strategic plan provides deliberate guidance in decision-making, enables on institution to operate effectively, and ensures compliance with regulations. He noted that strategic planning focuses on the future, allowing institutions to reflect on performance and identify areas for positive change.



Resource person Prof. Aliyu Sulaiman Kantudu during his presentation at 3-day Strategic Planning workshop

Prof. Aliyu Sulaiman Kantudu from Bayero University Kano (BUK) was invited as a resource person to provide professional guidance on strategic planning at the FUTB workshop. He presented a paper titled "How to Develop a Strategic Plan," emphasizing that a strategic plan serves as a roadmap for a university's future.

Prof. Kantudu highlighted the main reasons for developing a strategic plan, ensuring relevance, sustainability, and excellence in teaching, research, and community engagement. He also reviewed FUTB's strategic plan draft, identifying areas for refinement.

The Registrar, Fatima Binta Mohammed *min*, presented on the Scheme and Conditions of Service, leading to a thorough review, correction, and update. Thereafter, the Deputy Vice Chancellor Prof. Bala Side Aliyu presented a draft copy of the Annual Report, along with updates on departmental submissions for 2023 and 2024.

The workshop brought together members of the University Management Committee (UMC), comprising Deans, Directors, Unit Heads of Procurement, and Audit.

CIRCULAR

FEDERAL UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY, BABURA, JIGAWA STATE, NIGERIA FUIB Staff Cooperative Society (FUIBSCS)

INVITATION TO THE INAUGURAL MEETING OF FUTB STAFF COOPERATIVE SOCIETY

This is to invite all members of staff who have indicated interest and fill the membership registration form to the Inaugural Meeting of the Staff Cooperative scheduled to hold as follows:

Date: Monday 30th June, 2025

Time: 2:00 p.m.

Venue: School of Science and Information Technology (Permanent Campus)

Proposed Agenda:

- I. Opening Prayers
- II. Chairman's Opening Remark
- III. Any other business (AOB)
- IV. Closing Prayer

Your presence and participation will be greatly valued as we take this important first step towards building a strong and inclusive cooperative.

Thank you.

Signed

Bilal Muhammad Lawal Member, Cooperative Formation Committee

For: Chairman



FEDERAL UNIVERSITY OF TECNOLOGY BABURA P.M.B. 2020 JIGAWA STATE Office of the Bursar

FROM: Bursar	TO: All Staff F.U.TB
REF: FUTB/BUR/CIR/01/06	DATE: 19th June, 2025

CIRCULAR

URGENT REQUEST FOR SUBMISSION OF EVIDENCE OF ENROLLMENT WITH PENSION FUND ADMINISTRATORS

This is to urgently request all staff that did not submit their Pension Fund Administrators' Names and PEN Numbers to do so with immediate effect to enable us effect remittance of pension contributions to the various PFAs.

Please be advised that you have up to Monday the 23rd of June, 2025 to submit the PFA's names and PEN Numbers to the Payroll Office of the Treasury Service Division, Bursary Department for compilation.

Thank,you.

Charles Alam

Chief Accountant (Treasury Services Division)

For: Bursar

Cc: Vice Chancellor

DVC

Registrar

University Librarian



FEDERAL UNIVERSITY OF THE HINOLOGY, BABURA, JIGAWA STATE, NIGERIA

www.futb.edu.rg (Office of the Registrar)

Internal Memo

From: Registrar To: Affected Staff Ref: FUTB/R/GEN/53 Date: 25th June, 2025

IMPORTANT NO

I am directed to inform all staff who are currently residing at the Ambassador Ali Magashi's residence in Jigawar Dan Ali to look for alternative accommodations latest by the end of this month (June, 2025).

You are to note that the University would hand over the house back to the owner in the first week of July, 2025 as he requested, and the renovation work by the Ambassador would commence immediately. You should further note that all solar appliances would be removed from the house by 30th June, 2025.

This is for your appropriate guidance and ir mediate compliance, please.

Aliyu Hassan Salihu

Deputy Registrar, Establishment

For: Registrar

Vice-Chancellor Cc:

Registrar



FEDERAL UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY, BABURA, JIGAWA STATE, NIGERIA

www.futb.edu.ng (Office of the Registrar)

Internal Memo

From: Registrar	To: All Staff and Students
Ref: FUTB/R/GEN/53	Date: 26th June, 2025

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HOLIDAY

This is to notify members of the University Community that the Jigawa State Government had declared Public Holiday to mark the beginning of New Islamic Year 1447 A.H.

In line with the above, the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Sabo Ibrahim B/Kudu, on behalf of the University Management, has approved **Friday 27**th **June, 2025** as Work-Free day.

However, staff on essential duties are expected to be at their duty posts as scheduled.

The Vice-Chancellor wishes members of the University Community a peaceful and prosperous new Islamic year. Work resumes on **Monday**, 30th June, 2025, please.

Fatima Binta Mohammed mni

Registrar

Cc: Vice-Chancellor

Deputy Vice-Chancellor

Registrar Bursar

University Librarian

Deans/Directors/HODs/HOUs

Notice Boards

File



FEDERAL UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY, BABURA, JIGAWA STATE, TIGERIA

www.futb.edu.ng

(Office of the Registrar)

Internal Memo

Internal Memo		
From: Registrar	To: University Community	
Ref: FUTB/R/GEN/53	Date: 25 th June, 2025	

NOTIFICATION OF TETFUND PROJECT COMM SSIGNING IN THE UNIVERSITY

This is to invite Members of the University Community to the Official Commissioning of Eight (8) completed TETFund-sponsored Projects in the University of the Chairman Board of Trustees of the Fund, HE Rt. Hon. Aminu Bello Masari.

The projects to be commissioned are:

- School of Science Complex;
- New Female Hostel;
- New Library Building;
- New CIT Building;
- School of Engineering and Technology;
- Engineering Workshop;
- PPU Building; and
- School of Computing.

The Commissioning Ceremony is scheduled to hold as fo

Tuesday, 1st July, 2025

Time:

10:00 AM

Venue:

School of Science, Permanent Site, FUTB

Staff and students are kindly requested to conduct themselves in an orderly manner as many dignitaries are expected to grace the occasion.

Thank you.

Aliyu Hassan Salihu

Deputy Registrar, Establishment

For: Registrar

Cc:

Vice-Chancellor

Deputy Vice-Chancellor

Bursar

University Librarian

Deans/Directors/HODs/HOUs



FEDERAL UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY, BABURA, JIGAWA STATE, NIGERIA

www.futb.edu.ng (Office of the Registrar)

Internal Memo

From: Registrar	To: All Staff and Students
Ref: FUTB/R/GEN/53	Date: 26th June, 2025

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HOLIDAY

This is to notify members of the University Community that the Jigawa State Government had declared Public Holiday to mark the beginning of New Islamic Year 1447 A.H.

In line with the above, the Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Sabo Ibrahim B/Kudu, on behalf of the University Management, has approved **Friday 27**th **June, 2025** as Work-Free day.

However, staff on essential duties are expected to be at their duty posts as scheduled.

The Vice-Chancellor wishes members of the University Community a peaceful and prosperous new Islamic year. Work resumes on **Monday**, 30th June, 2025, please.

Fatima Binta Mohammed mni

Registrar

Cc: Vice-Chancellor

Deputy Vice-Chancellor

Registrar

Bursar

University Librarian

Deans/Directors/HODs/HOUs

Notice Boards

File

Published & Printed by the Registrar's Office Federal University of Technology Babura Jigawa State. DESKTOP PUBLISHING & DESIGN: Umar Faruk Adamu PHOTO CREDIT: Muhammad Abubakar Umar CONSULTING EDITOR: Prof. Sadiyya Sani Daura MANAGING EDITOR: Mustafa Ibrahim